Lambda Alliance Second General Body Meeting October 2nd
I. Welcome and Attendance
J-BaGeL:
Kyle

QUEST:
Terrence

PUSH:

Danielle

ALLIES:
Michael

WA:

Alex

QPOC:

Tony

QSA:

Anna

All of the board is here
Dennie: Who’s representing PATH?

Anna: Octavia is supposed to

II. Constituent Group Updates

Kyle: J-BageL Shabbat dinner tomorrow night! All come but no dairy

Terrence/Matt: QUEST is really exploding now. Stay tuned for more details.
Danielle: We are having our second general body meeting in two Wednesdays. We still need a finance chair. Working on our website.

Anna: QSA is interested in talking with the Lambda Board in doing the AIDs walk on Oct 19th. You go to the website, register first, and then you go and sign up for the QSA group. This Wednesday the 8th we are having our GBM. Path will be having a screening on the 20th of “But I’m a Cheerleader.” We are also planning to have Pottruck or Hutchinson Gatorade Drinking Game/Dodgeball. That will be happening in Early November and hopefully a Sports Quizzo at Cav’s.

Tony: QPOC is having their next Speaker Series event this week, Tuesday, Oct 7th at 6:30 in the Arch. 

Terrence: We also have an event with the Taiwanese Society and Asian society on November 3rd. hopefully get a lot of people to come. Bubble Tea and Mimosas. Film screening of Lesbian Asian couple.

Michael: Candlelight Vigil for Matthew Shepherd on Tuesday, October 7th. We are going to get GBM’s after that. Perhaps another Coffeehouse in November/Early December.

Alex: WA just got back from OUBC. We had a record 27 registered out of 160 people there. It was very productive. A lot of fun. We had just confirmed two new board members, Tony Wong and another person. We are also working on changes to become a non-profit.

III. Board Members

Enmanuel: Still working on the leadership retreat. 2 Exec and one GBM member. Nominate them and select them by next Thursday. It is October 24th, 10:30 – 2:00. My email is enmar@sas
Dennie: I really encourage you all to come!

Baylee: I expect to have a pitch book to send to potential sponsors by our next GBM.

Alec: Most of my report is in the Old/New Business.

Matt: Website working on next week.

Dennie: Alec and I had lunch with the president and provost. President Guttmann is lobbying the COFHE survey to add in gender identity. They are trying to get COFHE to do it rather than specifically Penn. The earliest that that can be implemented is 2010. We might see that before the members of the class of 2010 graduate. They are also working on recruiting more faculty on LGBT issues. 

Alec: Provost Daniels was saying that some professors were hired to teach English and then they want to teach English courses on sexuality. We can’t just focus on creating an independent major as sexuality crosses with much curriculum. Hoping to make a splash on that this year because we promise it each year to do it, so we should do it.

Dennie: We were originally trying to get a specific a major inside GSOC, that was one of Lambda’s purposes. That way we can compete with UMich.

Anna: I am a sexuality studies major, so if you want me talking to my advisor…

Dennie: This ties into other stuff we are working in. Getting more LGBT studies would only improve matters (quote Alec Webley). We also spoke about the endowment, but that’s ok because they have a smoothing function. They also said that (for Admissions) they are reaching out to high schools with a lot of minority students (such as Hispanic students from Miami).

Alec: We are hoping to get a meeting with Eric Furda, not so much to recruiting LGBT high school students, but to be less shy about the university’s excellent environment and engage it with the students.

Dennie: We also spoke about mental health, and that’s it for the President’s meeting. Also, Lex Ruby Howe will be coming for PennGala. Lambda Grads will start coming as well to represent grad students.

IV. Old Business

a. Intercultural Fund
Dennie: We gave the docs to Rev Gibson and meet with him next Tuesday. Hopefully we are going to get money but we’ll see. We don’t know what’s going on with VPUL, but hopefully we will resolve all issues next Tuesday. Hopefully we’ll have a better update on that at the next meeting.

b. Ivy Council

Alec: Myself, Baylee and Danielle are going to Columbia next week. There will be 5 other Ivy League schools. We will be engaging in a wide range of discussions. Hopefully we won’t die of boredom. The LGBT Center has covered the cost of the conference. Hopefully this will be a great collaboration with other peers.

Matt: Can you get contacts at other LGBT Schools with similar groups to ours

Alec: Most universities have one LGBT center and not like ours.

V. New Business

a. New Constituent Groups

Terrence: Explanation of QUEST. 

Dennie: all vote

All: Yes
Danielle: Nurse’s PUSH. Growing ignorance in the nursing students and faculty regarding LGBT issues. We realized there were a lot of health concerns specific to the LGBT population that people did not feel adequately knowledgeable. One example is that lesbian women typically have more severe risk of cancer due to typically not bearing children. We are applying to Lambda because you guys are an excellent resource. We can use you guys to get our name out there and support us in our mission. Yearly elections.
Dennie: Up down vote

All: Yes

Dennie: Welcome

All: yay!

b. Greek Life

Alec: I had lunch with David Ashkenazi. There are two exciting initiatives happening. Tomorrow I am meeting with Scott Rakofski. We are discussing the implementation of diversity training for pledges. Scott is implementing the “Menu” where there is a variety trainings to choose from. Frats would divide up their pledge class and send them to different things. He’ll be able to expose pledges to a wide variety of things while not forcing them to go through more and more hours of pledging. As well I will be speaking with the IFC presidents on the Wednesday after Fall Break and hopefully provide them with an opportunity to bring in the LGBT Center to Chapter Meetings. IFC presidents are very interested in marketing themselves to LGBT Freshmen and trying to engage with more tolerance. I’ve emailed Drew Ty again and try spearheading this but I’m hopefully going to engage with Scott with IFC. Hopefully more time will navigate.

Matt: What about using our contacts rather than wait for Drew Ty to respond?

Alec: I want to pilot this with IFC and figure out who’s going to deploy the program, who’s going to give the speeches, what they’ll be saying. The problem with LGBT discrimination is in the sorority level and there are a lot less Out brothers than Out sisters. Thus a very sensitive touch is needed. Thus since constituents were reserved to approach this issue last year, I didn’t want to be hasty. I know that OFSA is interested in this happening.

c. Penn Leads The Vote

Dennie: Everyone Vote! Penn Leads the Vote brought an idea to UA Steering and Call Everyone to vote today. I’m passing that along to you guys. I don’t know how comfortable you would be to get that detailed information from its members. I’m passing the onus onto you. Create excel spreadsheets if you want. Send it to pennleadsthevote@gmail.com. I think it’s a little invasive. If you want to do it, have fun. I’m behind it, go for it. But I’m not going to call 1000 people to remind them to vote.

Matt: Can I put the Lead the Vote on the newsletter?

Dennie: Oh yea that’s the other thing I thought to do! Can we send a separate email reminding people to register?
All: Yes.

Dennie: I’ll write the email, don’t worry.

Matt: OK.

d. Listservs
Matt: Listservs making exec board Listservs rather than people

Dennie: We were thinking if you sign up for a constituent list serv, you should get lambda emails as well. When you sign up for WA, you are not signing up for Lambda Alliance emails. The idea that we had when we do the big, get the freshmen, get new people drive, we could pool those names, add those to the Lambda Listserv, and say you are getting this email because you signed up for the Lambda Alliance constituent email listserv. If you don’t want to receive emails you can opt out right now. So rather than having this massive listserv, we could take the individual emails that you guys get and add them to the listserv, or just have the lambda listservs be your general listserv. 

Alec: When Lambda was first formed, all of the constituent groups pooled their lists. The fact that we have 1,000 members on our list is huge. It means a lot to the UA and UC. And it really allows us to get a lot of events. That diminishes each year because of graduation. All the current students on our litsserv will no longer be so. That is part of broader conversation of what you want the Lambda Listserv to be and done.

Enmanuel: It’s a good compromise, if they want to receive it, that’s great, if not that’s ok. 

Alec: If you guys agree with this idea, the constituent groups should send us the list of your info.

e. Creating Change Conference

Terrence: Last year the event was in Detroit. This year it will be in Denver. It’ll be cold but still should be fun. Workshops will occur during the day. Muslims and homosexuality. The economic implications within the community. They have some events at night to mingle with different kids at night. It’s gayness for four straight days. The conference is in the hotel. You have food, etc. all there.
Terrence: Also Keandra and I did Trans 101, they gave us a big binder, and if you’re interested in that please email me.

VI. Open Forum – Role of Lambda/Feedback

Alec: What issues do you think LGBT Penn students face?

Terrence: Well we should promote Trans issues

Enmanuel: I think because Penn is so “accepting” compared to other institutions, for people who aren’t involved or aware of the dynamics within the LGBT community that everything is good and ok. But sometimes people are confused why our constituent groups advocate so much. What’s the need? People don’t hate homosexuals. We are at a pivotal point in that so much progress has been made, but because of that we are being held back because there’s a fear that we don’t want to be the “out and proud crazy gays.” I think it’s important to remember that we need to do that and push on. I bring this up not so much because it’s an issue but because it’s my opinion.

Alec: So if we need to push on/advocating, what topics should we be getting angry about. 

Matt: I think that we need to start collaborating more and stop advocating so much.

Alec: I think it’s past feelings of old boards. We are trying to do things to change people’s lives. We are not doing things because of ROTC. That’s been a change of policy in this board. I agree wholeheartedly for collaboration.

Matt: I think Lambda should have money to give out to our groups

Danielle: What about ICF?

Dennie: ICF is for other groups. Baylee getting money from corporate sponsors is for you guys to take our money to collaborate within internally, and to external groups we want them to apply for TChange/ICF. The only real benefit for lambda is the list serv. If we had money you guys would be more inclined to speak up at meetings. We want to shift the focus toward you guys and do more community building. To make the community more attractive. Make lambda more dynamic. Virtuous cycle of sorts. I think that’s a great connection to head in.
